## Letter to the Editor

## Hello everyone,

Since the nominating committee announced their slate of officers in the April newsletter, I have been approached by some guild members asking if I was interested in being guild president during the coming year. I have served the guild in various positions for several years and would like to be seriously considered by the membership for the position as guild president. I will be nominated from the floor during the May meeting. Since this will be the first time in several years that the May meeting will not end with an acceptance by vote of acclamation, but instead an actual election, I hope everyone will come to the May meeting to make your wishes for the candidates known and support of the guild.

Weldon "WW" Walker

## May Program

Our May program is being presented by one of our newest members, Kathleen Cook, and is titled "Spinning with Spiders, Saints, and Sinners". Until recently Kathleen taught literature at the high school level; but with her retirement she has been able to concentrate on her fiber passions. An accomplished knitter, she has been concentrating on perfecting her spinning and working with dyes. Kathleen invites us to gather around the virtual fireplace for an interactive storytelling session of the triumphs and tribulations of heroes and heroines in the myths, legends and folk tales of diverse cultures and times. Part lecture, part reader theater, the program invites you to enter the realm of colorful characters that dazzle, delight, and sometimes deceive us with their fiber art skills. What a wonderful way to celebrate our sale of the written word.

## Library News by Deb Scott

The library raffle is finally here!! Last chance to buy tickets \$1.00 each or 6 for \$5.00. The items to be raffled are:

Silk Scarves - hand painted and donated by Heather Hubbard

Towel - handwoven and donated by Carol Wilkinson

Towel - handwoven and donated by Siv Nelson

Bag - handwoven and donated by Beverly Weaver

Scarf - handwoven and donated by Susan Bowman

Porcupine Quill Medicine Wheel- handmade and donated by Jackie Anna

Hemp Mat - handwoven and donated by Heather Hubbard

Inkle band ornaments - handwoven and donated by Robin Wilton

Towel - handwoven and donated by Weldon Walker

Towel - handwoven and donated by Sandy Hutton

"Jazz Cords" for a Baby Wolf - donated by Edna Devai

Thank you to all members who have generously donated items and/or purchased tickets for the raffle.